
 

 

 Board Meeting (May 2, 2012):  Meeting called to order by President Bob Enochs at the ALH.  Members present were 

Lions Bob Enochs, Doug Gallaway, Jim Tesone, Richard Kilgore, Ken McPherson, Bill Frizell, Fred Reeves, Ron Raines, 

Sonny Hultgren, Joe Fausone, Anne Vandermeer, and Fred Silveira.  

 

 Lion FredS apprised the board of correspondence received since last month’s meeting.  Rick Furey has resigned from 

the club.  The April bulletin/minutes was declared accepted as printed.  Lion JimT gave a treasurer’s report and 

indicated the club now has extended insurance coverage/conditions specific to the serving of liquor at the same policy 

cost as before.   All members are paid and to date with dues for the January-June 2012 period, except for two.     

 

 To comply with rules of order as to new agenda items, a vote was taken again and was approved to raise dues by $25 

per each sixth month period starting with the July-December 2012 membership frame.  Dues will be $95 per each 

membership cycle.  The increase will produce needed general funds which were tentatively generated in the past by 

fund raisers as the barn/dinner dance.  [ m/1–May 2012;  LGLC moved: Lion Doug, second: Lion JimT ]  

 

 LGLC was originally scheduled to cook and serve at the Le Grand High School Senior Breakfast, but has been revised 

with the club needing only to serve (in addition to subsidizing funding for the event (as passed in motion2/March 

2012).  The club will also, as in the past, be serving at the Chowchilla Spring Fair, May 19th.  Lion Ken-McP is in charge 

and is in need of help from club members.   LGLC will be cooking on May 24th for the FFA banquet.     

     

 Lion Doug confirmed two $500 scholarships will be granted this year.  Of consideration for next year is a proposal to 

open eligibility for applications in academic areas other than agriculture, with fields of agriculture study having priority.              

  

 Motion passed to allocate $500 [$250 liquor license value; $250 cash) towards a “Texas-Hold’em” style fund raiser for 

the Plainsburg/Helm Cemetary District.  LGLC will also provide logistic help with needed set-up and materials.  The 

event is scheduled on June 9th.   [ m/2-May 2012; moved: Lion Rick; second: Lion Ron ] 

  

 April General Meeting Attendance – Lions George Dickinson, Bob Enochs, Bill Frizell, Doug Gallaway, Glendale Harmon, 

Sonny Hultren, Richard Kilgore, Ken McPherson,  Concie Moreno, Jim Pacheco,  Ron Raines, Fred Reeves, Greg Soto, 

Ken Sullivan, Jim Tesone, Anne Vandermeer, Don Wilson (and other members who may not have been accounted).   

 

 Elected Lions for 2012-13:  President-Bob Enochs; 1st VP-Jim Pacheco; 2nd VP-Joe Fausone; Secretary-Fred Silveira; 

Treasurer-Jim Tesone; Tail Twister-Doug Gallaway; Lion Tamer-Ron Raines; Chaplains-Dave Moroni and Bill Frizell; 

Directors – George Dickinson, Bill Frizell, Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Richard Kilgore, Ken McPherson, Fred 

Reeves, Jeff Stephens, Anne Vandermeer, and Don Wilson.                  

 

 Lion Bill reported on awards LGLC received at the District 4-A1 Convention for service to Camp Pacifica, collection of 

pull-tabs for benefit of Ronald McDonald houses, and support of Parker’s Prom (featured at April’s general meeting).     

 

 Discussion and Commentaries:  The club intends to provide lunch/dinner at Camp Pacific this summer, date yet to be 

specified.  LGLC’s pancake breakfast is scheduled for July 14th and the installation dinner on July 18th.  Greenhills Lions 

(a new club in Chowchilla) is having its charter night, June 9th.   The district governor’s official visit is on October 17th.      

 

 General Meeting / May 16th , 7pm, American Legion Hall                                      Head Cook:  Lion Don Wilson                                               

  

    * Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 
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